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 Capital Projects: 

Hickory Alley Drainage Work is substantially complete.   
   Improvements     
   
2023 Street Maintenance  Method and cost for pavement maintenance on several local streets and 
    Program alleys is being evaluated in a preliminary analysis.  Field evaluation was 

conducted before and after the holidays. After delivery and review of the 
results of the analysis and after comparing the cost figures to the budget 
allowance, decisions will be made as to which alleys and streets will be 
included in the 2023 program and then construction exhibits and bid 
documents will be assembled. The specific streets to be addressed will be 
identified in a future committee meeting and/or in a later report to Council. 

 
2022 Street Maintenance Work is substantially complete.   
   Program 
 
Groveport Municipal Golf Path paving on golf holes located on the north side of Little Walnut  
Course Cart Paths replacement Creek (holes 10-12 & 15-18) are complete, per the agreement. As reported 

last month, contractor will work over winter months on golf holes south of 
the creek (holes 1, 2, and 4-6) to remove existing pavement designated for 
removal, and then in early Spring months move into paving when asphalt 
plants open at that time.  

 
Pontius/Rohr Rd  The Franklin County Engineer’s construction contractor is mobilized and is  
   Intersection beginning the process to install a new traffic control signal system at this 

intersection, as was planned for in 2022/2023. This is not a City of Groveport 
Project as this intersection is not in the jurisdiction of the City of Groveport.  
Groveport is not funding this improvement. 

 
Development Projects:  

Redwood Apts. Hendron Site construction continues.  Installation of the public water main extension 
along the roadway frontage is partially complete.  Pressure tests and 
chlorination are pending.     

 
325 Main Street Site work continues. Water and sewer services installed.   

 
CA Ventures Site-Hayes Punchlist for site work was delivered to the developer. Underground 

construction of on-site and off-site utilities are substantially completed.  
Roadway improvements along Hayes Road are substantially complete 
(punch list items are addressed).   


